

Northern Regional Office 2nd Floor, Nova Plaza 5019 – 52nd Street PO Box 2052 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P5

Ministère de la Justice Canada

Bureau régional du Nord 2^{iéme} étage, édifice Nova Plaza 5020 – 52^{iéme} rue CP 2052 Yellowknife TN-O X1A 2P5 Phone/Téléphone: (867) 445-2519 Email/couriel: ken.landa@justice.gc.ca

File Number: 5223932

January 13, 2017

Mr. Andrew Nakashuk, Chairperson Nunavut Planning Commission P.O. Box 1797 Iqaluit, Nunavut X0A 0H0

By email c/o sehaloak@nunavut.ca Original to follow

Dear Chairperson Nakashuk:

Re: Filing and Service of a submission on Transition Rules, Existing Rights and Related Issues in the Nunavut Planning and Project Assessment Act

The purpose of this letter is to (i) file the attached submission, which supplements the broader Government of Canada submission also being filed today; and (ii) request an extension for filing the Inuktitut, Inuinnaqtun and French translations of the report.

Unfortunately, we were unable to secure translations in time to accompany filing. We will file the translations as they become available.

We sought additional direction on service in our letter of November 15, 2016. In the interim, we presume that email submission is sufficient to meet the filing and service requirements.

Kenneth David Landa

Legal Counsel

Copies:

Alan Blair, counsel to the Commission Marie Belleau, counsel, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc. Adrienne Silk, counsel, Government of Nunavut

